

JUNE 2018



BANCROFT MEMORIAL LIBRARY

♥ HOPEDALE, MA

Summer Reading: Libraries Rock! Is for Adults too!

Starting June 18th sign up for Summer Reading—receive your reading activity sheet and join the fun! Turn in the finished sheet and enter the end of Summer Raffle!

Check the listings on the Children's News page for events for everyone! The kick-off program with Magician Debbie O'Carroll and Musician Tom O'Carroll is for all age!

Meet Libby

The Libby app is the new, streamlined way to borrow digital books and audiobooks from your library. This free app, created by OverDrive, is available for Android, IOS (IPhone/IPad/IPod touch), Windows 10 devices.



- → Install the Libby app from your device's app store
- → Open the app, find your library
- → Browse your library's collection and borrow a title. When prompted, sign in with your valid library card.

Trustee Meetings: The Library Board of Trustees will meet Monday, June 18, 2018 at 6:45 in the Howard L. Smith room. Meetings are open to the public.

Ongoing Monthly Library Events

Helen Symonds Book Group

The Helen Symonds Book Group meets in the Library Program Room at 1:00 PM on the first Wednesday of every month. Everyone is welcome to join the group. Please call the library at (508) 634-2209 to request a copy of the book and come join the discussion. This month's meeting will be Wednesday, June 6th at 1:00 PM. The discussion will be Lucky Boy by Shanthi Sekaran. From the C/WMARS catalog: "A heart-wrenching novel that gives voice to two mothers: a young undocumented



Mexican woman and an Indian-American wife whose love for one lucky boy will bind their fates together".

The Book Group does not meet in July and August. Enjoy your summer beach reads!!

"Fairy tales are more than true: not because they tell us that dragons exist, but because they tell us that dragons can be beaten."

— <u>Neil Gaiman</u>, <u>Coraline</u>



<u>CookBook Club</u> It's that time of year again! Fire up the grills! Cornhole or horse shoes anyone?? We're having a

cookout! Please join us on **Monday, June 25**th **at 6:30pm** when the Cookbook Club will be cooking out. The library will provide the hot dogs, burgers, buns and condiments. We're asking our members to bring their favorite cookout side dish, salad or dessert.

There will be several cookout themed cookbooks available at the library just in case you need some fresh ideas. First time guests come and enjoy! No need to cook! Please call the library at 508-634-2209 to reserve a place at the table.

Wednesday Knitting & Crocheting Group

Have you been knitting for a while but want to spend time with other crafters? Do you have a project that has been waiting for you to "get around to it? "Join the Knovel Knitters for an evening of knitting & crocheting every Wednesday night from 6:00 pm until 7:45pm in the Library Trustee Room.



Friends of the Hopedale Library

The Friends of the Hopedale Library meetings are held on the first Tuesday morning of each month. Their next meeting will be in the Library Reference Room on Tuesday, June 5th at 10:00 am. Anyone interested in helping the Library and planning our adult programming is welcome and encouraged to join them.

Thanks to everyone who donated or helped with the Spring Raffle Baskets and the May Book, Bake and Plant sale. Your generosity is greatly appreciated!

The Friends of the Hopedale Library was founded in 1983. They work with the Library staff and Trustees to support the Library by providing funds for equipment, materials and programs not covered by the regular operating budget. They offer adult events September- June, pay for the children's summer reading and for other programs. New members are always welcome! More information can be found at http://www.hopedale-ma.gov/bancroft-memorial-library/pages/friends-library.

Please see reverse side for additional program news.



JUNE 2018



BANCROFT MEMORIAL LIBRARY & HOPEDALE, MA

News from the Marjorie Hattersley Children's Room

Summer Reading 2018..."Libraries Rock!" is almost here!

Registration for our exciting summer programs will take place beginning the week of June 18. Our "Library Rocks" programs



will run from June 25 to August 9th. This summer all ages are invited to attend programs, complete activity sheets and enter our end of summer grand prize raffle. Details and sign-up sheets for all summer programs will be available in the Marjorie Hattersley Children's Room. This is going to be a busy and exciting summer!

We will have a new type of summer reading record this summer—adults and all ages of children are invited to participate.

There will be prizes for all ages for completing the reading activity sheets and a raffle for a grand prize will be held at the end of the summer—the more you read, the more entries for prizes. Of course, Mrs.

Kraimer's Guestimation Jar will be on the Children's tion Dosk—a winner every week! Thanks to the Friend.

Circulation Desk—a winner every week! Thanks to the Friends of the Hopedale Library and local merchants for making these prizes possible!

Monday, June 25, 6PM at the Community
House – Magic Show We'll be kicking
off the summer with Magician Debbie
O'Carroll and Musician Tom O'Carroll and
their exciting "Rock the Library" magic
show. This fun and funny interactive magic
show will highlight Debbie's magic illusions,
featuring storybook characters from around
the world, as well as Tom's lively songs and tunes on the guitar, banjo, tin whistle, mandolin, Irish drum and African
thumb piano. All ages are welcome.

Tuesday, June 26, 11 AM at the library—Story hour: "Space" for ages 3-7 Join Mrs. Kraimer for a fun storyhour exploring Outer Space.



<u>Tuesday's, June 26 thru July 10th at 3:45PM - Yoga Classes for Grades K-2</u> - Jenny Carreiro will begin a series of yoga classes, which will take place in the Library's Program Room.

Yoga for Grades 3-5 will run July 17th-July 31.



Thursday, June 28 at 2PM-Tellers for Grades K-5.

We will see the return of the Science Tellers to

Hopedale. Children entering

grades K thru 5 are invited to grab their spurs and journey with us to the Wild West for "The Mystery of the Golden Piano." A legendary bank-robbing outlaw is back in town, about to strike again! After the Sheriff mysteriously vanishes, two youngsters must saddle up to foil the heist - after stopping a runaway train, escaping an abandoned mine shaft, and discovering how a mysterious piano can play an "instrumental" part in putting a rotten cowboy behind bars. Throughout this wild adventure story, volunteers will help us explore fascinating "notes" of science.

<u>Every Saturday, June 30 – August 11- Make</u>
<u>& Take Family Crafts -</u> All the fun and none of the mess! Please join us on Saturday's this summer for a different project each week.

Families can drop in, spend a little time and have some fun while creating together. All materials will be provided. No registration required.

Registration for programs is required. Details about all Summer Reading programs will be available in the Children's Room and on the library's website starting Jun 18^{th.} For information and registration for all children's programs, please call Mrs. Kraimer at (508) 634-2209 or e-mail her at ekraimer@cwmars.org. The Bancroft Memorial Library is located at 50 Hopedale Street, Hopedale, MA 01747

The "Library Rock!" summer reading program is supported by the Bancroft Memorial Library, the Friends of the Hopedale Library, the Massachusetts Library System, the Boston Bruins, and the Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners.

For updates throughout the month, Friend us on Facebook, sign up at www.hopedale-ma.gov/subscribe to receive library news via email, and be sure to add the Mobile App to your phone for up-to-date reminders.

Please see reverse side for additional program news.